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Y9 Options
I hope you were all able to access the Virtual Options Evening on the school website and found the information
along with the Options booklet useful in supporting students with the options process. When students return
from the Easter break they will be given an appointment time to meet with a member of the Extended SLT to
discuss the options process. Having not had the opportunity to speak to the key staff in person there will be an
opportunity to speak to a member of the Extended SLT on Thursday 15th April between 16:00 - 18:30. Please
email sthompson@ladylumleys.net should you wish to have an appointment. Mrs Thompson

Dear Parents and carers,
It is with a hint of sadness that I write this, my final newsletter, as Acting Headteacher. As many of you will be
aware my association with this school goes back over 30 years and I am incredibly proud to have been given the
opportunity to lead this school over the past 9 months. Over the course of those 9 months, I have; faced the fall
out from the October 2019 Ofsted, two lengthy school closures, the cancellation of two sets of public
examinations, managed the planned conversion to an Academy, two visits from Ofsted and have led the school
throughout the ongoing coronavirus pandemic. I believe we have achieved a great deal over that time, that the
school is now in a better place and all associated with the school now have a much more positive view of what
Lady Lumley’s school has to offer. I will of course still be here, and I am looking forward to resuming my role as
Deputy Headteacher and working with our new Headteacher and Scalby Learning Trust.
I would like to thank you all for your ongoing support over the last few months and I hope you all have a great
Easter.
Best Wishes. Stuart Cleary

Facemasks
At the time of writing, there has been no
change to the guidance around the wearing of
facemasks in lessons and as such, students will
be expected to continue to wear them after
Easter. I will update students and parents
when this guidance changes. After Easter, all
students will receive a personal supply of
facemasks to keep in their school bag.

Home Testing
Students should have received enough home testing kits to enable them to continue
twice weekly testing during the Easter holidays. Please keep me informed of any positive
tests by emailing scleary@ladylumleys.net . The school out of hours telephone number
will be available again once school re-opens.

Uniform
Please be aware that after Easter, because the weather will be
warmer, we will be reverting back to the normal rules with
regards to the school uniform.
To clarify, students will not be allowed to wear any outdoor
garment-sweatshirts (except their green school one!), hoodies,
coats etc either in classrooms or when moving around the
school building. After Easter summer uniform rules mean that
the green sweatshirt is not compulsory. Mr Cleary



FT Practical
We are very pleased to share that KS3 practical lessons in food technology plan to start back in the second week
after the Easter holidays. This is due to a change in the current guidance. All students will need to have their own
apron that is clean and brought to every practical lesson and they also need to have a larger plastic container with
their name clearly stated on it. Please be assured that all necessary guidance will be followed in lessons.
Miss Buffoni

Food Technology Under The Sea Challenge
Many thanks to all the students who took up this challenge.  The standard of entry was extremely high and you
should all give yourselves a pat on the back for your hard work.  House points will be awarded to everyone who
took part.  After much deliberation the top three in each year group are:
Y7 - Isobel Yeabsley, Connor Morland and Connor Keown
Y8 - Orla Brown, Eli Mallison and Maddison Lees
Y9 - Sarah Brennan, Lucy Tingay and Teagan Matthes

Marie Collins Foundation online workshops
Marie Collins Foundation are pleased to announce a series of online workshops aimed at parents and carers to
help them understand online harm and how they can better support their children - a flyer is attached containing
registration links.

These sessions are in addition to our normal training for professionals and are aimed specifically at parents. If
you are a parent and feel you would benefit, please do join.

School Games Success
During lockdown, students competed in a school games ‘ultimate warrior’
competition. This involved students completing a short and sharp - but
intense! - fitness challenge.
The competition was open to all secondary schools across Ryedale and
Whitby.
Congratulations to the following students for achieving first place in the Ryedale and Whitby Competition in their
age group.

Naomi Drake - Year 7/8 Girls
Owen Jeffrey - Y7/8 Boys
Eliza Hammond - Y9/10/11 Girls

These students have earned a place in the virtual North Yorkshire County final. Well done and good luck.

https://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Noticeboard/Red%20bag/Attachments/2021/Parents%20workshop.pdf?utm_campaign=1744362_CYPS%20e-Red%20Bag%20-%2024%20March%202021&utm_medium=email&utm_source=North%20Yorks%20County%20Council&dm_i=4BPJ,11DYI,4HUOES,4PEGS,1


Useful Contact Information:
Main School Office: 01751 472846

Attendance: 01751 470005
Sixth form: 01751 470024

Finance Office (ParentPay):  01751 470043
Finance Office (ParentPay) Email: Jphillips@ladylumleys.net

Admin Email: admin@ladylumleys.net
Student Support Email: support@ladylumleys.net

Twitter @ladylumleys
Out of Hours Covid-19: 07308 305913

Monday 12th April - Staff Training Day
Tuesday 13th April -

Students Return to School

When: Monday - Friday
Time: 15.40 - 16.40

Where: IT5/6 & Library

Covid-19 Positive Result
If a student tests positive for Covid-19 please call the emergency number: 07308 305913

Weekdays - 7am - 10pm
Weekends - 9am - 10pm


